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UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY


REGION IX


75 Hawthorne Street


San Francisco, CA  94105
May 6, 2009

Ahmad Najjar

Asbestos NESHAP Coordinator

California Air Resources Board

1001 I  Street
Sacramento, CA  95812

Dear Mr. Najjar:

Thank you for your letter of April 2, 2009 requesting a determination on the applicability of the Asbestos National Emission Standard for Hazardous Air Pollutants (NESHAP).  Your specific question is whether the demolition the concrete lining of a wastewater treatment holding pond requires a demolition notification under the Asbestos NESHAP.

These ponds are considered a facility under the asbestos NESHAP as they are components the public or industrial facility.  The ponds are indeed structures as the linings are the foundation for the ponds.  Therefore, demolition of the ponds require a notification of demolition as required under Section 61.145(b) of the Asbestos NESHAP.

If the related facility components are large enough to dismantle, such as pumps or tanks, they would require notification for demolition as well.  It should be noted that a demolition notification is required even if no asbestos is present.
Wastewater plants ponds with concrete liners are constructed in order to make the pond impermeable.  The ponds will have facility components such as pumps, pipes and gaskets that may be contain asbestos containing materials. In addition to notification requirements, the ponds and related facility components would need to me thoroughly inspected for asbestos and proper removal of the asbestos material must be conducted prior to demolition or renovation.

If you have further questions on the Asbestos NESHAP, feel free to contact me.







Robert S. Trotter

Robert S. Trotter
Asbestos NESHAP Coordinator

�








